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December 24, 2021

Dear Kyokushin-kan International Committee, Shihan

and Branch Chiefs

We had hard times. We are facing a new threats without breath a
sigh of relief. And we will celebrate Christmas and New Year with

no end in sight. It is not really enjoyable. However, time goes by.

I barrow my masters phrase who I had studied under,
“ Who learn Karate must casually go through any hardships

without being upset or losing presence of mind. ”

I wish you a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year!

And wish you all work hard with presence of mind and reach the
great success.

And I hope you all, your family and Kyokushin-kan family are in
happiness and health from bottom of my heart!

Sincerely,

your
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Kyokushin-kan International

Kancho Hatsuo Royama
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